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ITEM 5.02(a)(1) AND (b)

         On May 17, 2005, Corinne Bertrand resigned as the Chief Financial
Officer of Island Pacific, Inc. (the "Company") and on May 18, 2005, Michael
Tomczak resigned as a director of the Company. Both Ms. Bertrand and Mr. Tomczak
have asserted that their resignations are the result of disagreements with the
Company's board of directors (the "Board") regarding the scope and manner of the
Board's current internal review and investigation of revenue recognition for
certain transactions during its 2003, 2004 and 2005 fiscal years, which review
and investigation were previously disclosed in the Company's Form 8-K filed on
April 20, 2005. Mr. Tomczak's resignation letter is attached as exhibit 17.1.
The Board disagrees with Ms. Bertrand's and Mr. Tomczak's position and
characterization of the Board's continuing review and investigation. The Company
has retained independent counsel and a forensic accountant selected by Mr.
Tomczak and Ms. Bertrand to conduct the review. The Board believes that such
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review is, and will be, thorough, extensive and complete. Once the review is
complete, which the Company currently anticipates should be within 30 days, the
Company's Board will make a determination regarding whether any of the Company's
filings relating to the fiscal years ended 2003, 2004 and 2005 need to be
restated. Mr. Tomczak previously stated that his resignation was due to a
conflict of interest arising from the Company's continuing negotiations with
Multi-Channel Holdings, Inc.

EXHIBIT INDEX

Exhibit No.       Description
-----------       ------------
17.1              Letter of Resignation of Michael Tomczak, dated May 18, 2005

SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, the
registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned hereto duly authorized.

                                              Island Pacific, Inc.

Date: May 23, 2005                            By: /s/ Barry Schechter  
                                                  ------------------------------
                                                  Name: Barry Schechter
                                                  Title: Chief Executive Officer
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